2416 Knollwood St.

Norman, OK 73071


December 19, 2007

USCIS Oklahoma City

4400 S.W. 44th , Suite A

Oklahoma City, OK 73119

To Whom It May Concern:

My husband and I were scheduled for a biometrics appointment on Monday, Dec. 10, 2007 at 10:00 a.m., as we are in the process of pursuing an international adoption. This was the day of a major ice storm in Oklahoma, which was forecast well in advance. We tried to contact your office days before our appointment because we were concerned about the following statement in our USCIS letter: “If you fail to appear as scheduled, your application will be considered abandoned”.  

However, there is no local contact information, so I drove to the USCIS office on Friday, Dec. 7, 2007 to learn what would happen if we missed our appointment due to the ice storm. I was only able to speak with the security guard because we were not allowed past the door without an appointment. I specifically asked him about the statement mentioned above and he said that we could show up any Wednesday after your scheduled appointment at your scheduled time to have our biometrics taken.
On Wednesday, Dec. 12, two days after the ice storm, we travelled to the office again and were informed – again, by a security guard – that we could not have our biometrics taken because our appointment was canceled, and would need to be rescheduled. The security guards said that they were unaware of this policy when I spoke with them the previous week. They informed us that we should receive another letter in the next couple of days informing us of a new appointment. We still have not received any information regarding this new appointment, despite including multiple points of contact in our original application. And – again – there is no way to get information about the appointment from the local office by phone or email.
As you may know, the adoption process is filled with timelines, deadlines and expiration dates, and any delays are expensive and time-consuming. They become much more costly when we are completely in the dark about important milestones, such as USCIS procedures. We need to know as soon as possible due to the timetable we are on with our adoption process. Please contact us as soon as possible. Our contact information is listed below, and on our original application.

I wish to remind you that the people who were literally left out in the cold at your office are taking profoundly important steps in their lives, whether it is the adoption of a new family member, or legal entry into the United States. Closing off all access to informed personnel, and dumping this responsibility on the security staff, is an offensive way to treat those who rely on your agency’s competence and service.
Sincerely,

Jenifer C. Arndt

Our contact information:

Home phone: 405-447-7583

Jenifer’s cell phone: 405-414-0479

Derek’s cell phone: 405-413-2960

Jenifer’s email: jcarndt@ou.edu
Derek’s email: darndt@ou.edu.

